Congratulations to all those people that participated in the 2023 CASC-OR Ice Racing Series.  Yesterday the 6th and final event of the year was held at the Minden Fairgrounds - that must be some sort of record for the latest event we've held in years...
Sincere thanks to the Kinsmen for providing the track.  The weather made it quite a challenge this year:  we started two weekends late, we had some brown patches on occasion, but we got in the full 6 events that were planned.  
Thanks to the hosting clubs: BARC, BEMC, DAC, PMSC, TAC, and TLMC and to all the volunteers that made the series possible.  Without the time and effort so freely given by our volunteers there wouldn't be an ice racing series.
On behalf of the CASC-OR Board I would like to thank Brad Elkins for his service as the Ice Race Director and congratulate John Trimble on his election as the new Ice Race Director.  We're still setting John up for access to our various systems, but he asked me to share this note with the community:
"Congratulations to all the racers, crews and support people for an unpredictable season! This was the latest in the year we have ever raced in Minden, but we were able to get all 6 weekends in. I am really looking forward to meeting everyone on April 8th and celebrating our amazing season.”
2023 Ice Racing Banquet
REGISTRATION is now open for the 2023 Ice Racing Banquet.
Time and date:  6:00pm April 8, 2023
Location:  the Royal Ashburn Golf Club
We encourage everyone involved with Ice Racing to attend our year end celebration, including the annual awards presentations.
 
Again, thanks to everyone involved in the 2023 Ice Racing Series - we're looking forward to seeing you again in 2024!

